
Hospital Library Services Program Committee Meeting

Thursday, January 18, 2007
9:30 a.m.

Canastota Public Library

Present:  Kris Hogan (Crouse Hospital), Co-Chair; Deborah Hailston (Faxton-St. Luke’s Healthcare), Co-Chair; Jane Berry (Oneida Healthcare); Angela Thor, (CLRC), Medical Circuit Librarian;  Gary Maggi (St Joseph’s College of Nursing); Bette Jean Ingui (Veterans Affairs Medical Center); Nancy Howe (CLRC); Penelope Klein (CLRC), Liaison.
Excused: Michael Garcia (St. Elizabeth’s College of Nursing); Halyna Liszczynskyj (St. Elizabeth’s Medical Center); Beverly Marcoline (Utica College).

Recorder:  Jane Berry
Action Items:

· Nancy to check if CLRC can combine all three hospitals to enable them to gain all 100 titles available from LWW.
· Nancy to put the list of MISP-eligible hospitals on the CLRC website.

· Gary to present an Evidence-Based Workshop on April 18 and will get passwords for participants to use Up-to-Date.

· Deborah to report on the size of the room at St. Luke’s and its suitability for a continuing education workshop.

· Deborah will send out possible dates for the next meeting (complete).

· Angela to give Penelope information about Doody’s Core Titles; Penelope to inquire about consortia pricing.

· Gary will check if “Nurse Consult” has consortia pricing.

1. Review of minutes from November 9, 2006:  Approved as written.
2. LWW update:
· Nancy reported that the final price from WALDO is less than originally budgeted.  CLRC had budgeted $25,812 and the cost will be $25,166.  This means that the cost can be covered by grant funds and the hospitals will not be charged additionally. 
· SUNY Upstate does not participate in the CLRC LWW consortium as it has its own LWW contract.
· CLRC was notified in 2006 that WALDO planned to bill its customers directly.  This may have changed!  As soon as details are available, CLRC will notify the committee. 
· Could we combine the three hospitals to have access to all 100 titles? Nancy will check on this.

3. Harrison’s Online: 
· Nancy reported that the quote from WALDO was $900.  CLRC had originally budgeted $1,365, giving us a difference of $465.

4. MISP Funds: 
· Nancy reported that there is some confusion regarding what invoices can be paid with MISP funds.  Only invoices from 156 specific hospitals can be paid for using MISP.  She has created a detailed list of these hospitals that will be available from the CLRC website as a PDF file. 
5. Continuing Education Workshop: 
· Nancy reported that Gary will present an “Evidence-Based Workshop” on April 18, 2007 at CLRC.  There is space for 12 participants.  Gary will organize passwords for the Up-to-Date database.  The PowerPoint presentation will be available afterwards via the CLRC website.

· As per the committee’s instructions, CLRC and SCRLC will co-organize a workshop in June 2007 called “Proving your Worth.”  The presenter is from LSU.  It is hoped that the workshop will appeal to a wide range of librarians and CLRC will market it accordingly.  The funds remaining in the continuing education budget line can be supplemented with those from the miscellaneous line.  St Luke’s has a room available at no cost and Deborah will determine its suitability for this workshop.  The workshop’s registration fee will cover additional expenses, such as lunch.
6. HLSP Budget:  
· Penelope presented the financial report ending 12/31/2006.  CLRC is now using an accrual accounting system and the committee commented that the report was easy to read and more accessible.
7. Report from Medical Circuit Librarian:

·  Angela has set up e-mail bulletins and sends out to a list of staff that the “Librarian is in today!”  She has also distributed her business card widely. She is working on designing bookmarks and Post-Its promotional items.
· Angela posted an article called “Top Ten Tips on Changing Libraries” and has created a link on the CLRC website that will take you to a web page of health resources. This is available on the rural hospitals’ Intranet sites.   
· Angela would like the HLSP to provide Doody’s Core Titles.  The committee asked if consortia pricing might be available. Angela will give Penelope contact information and she will inquire about pricing.
· Up-To-Date: Some interested expressed at Rome. Personal subscription is $500 - $1,500 CD ROM will consider.
· Angela is interested in working towards Consumer Health Information certification and will do more research on how the classes are structured.  
8. Other:  
· Recent MLA video conference: The committee expressed concerns regarding attendees who missed the first half hour due to IT problems with firewall at SUNY Upstate. Penelope will check to see if there is a taped recorded version available. 

· When forwarding electronic articles using e-mail, be aware that the articles are sometimes caught by junk mail filters.
· Gary reported that he plans to purchase “Nurse Consult.” This is similar to “MD Consult.” Gary will check if available as a consortia purchase.

· Circuit Librarian discussed possibly visiting MD offices in the future.

· Deborah has developed orientation packets for the new hires at her hospital to market the library services. She is also checking into post its and bookmarks.

9. Next Meeting: To be determined.  
10. Adjourned:  11:00 a.m.


